
	

	

December	19,	2019	
	

Bargaining	Bulletin	#17:	Collective	Bargaining	
	
CATCA’s	Contract	Committee	met	in	Ottawa	on	December	16	through	December	18	to	
continue	the	collective	bargaining	process	with	NAV	Canada.	
	
Comprehensive	proposals	were	exchanged,	and	considerable	progress	has	been	made	
towards	a	final	settlement.	There	are	minimal	outstanding	items,	but	those	items	prevented	a	
tentative	agreement	from	being	reached.	
	
Further	bargaining	dates	are	scheduled	for	the	week	of	January	13,	2020.	
	
We	again	thank	you	for	your	patience,	professionalism,	and,	most	of	all,	your	support	as	we	
continue	to	move	forward.			
	
On	behalf	of	the	Contract	Committee,	
	
	
	
Peter	Duffey		 	 	 	 	 Doug	Best	
President		 	 	 	 	 Executive	Vice	President	


